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We began our meeting on 7th October 2010 with a presentation from Mr Thomas Barlow, affordable warmth project development officer, providing background, key objectives recommendations and current status of the project.  He also advised on the Cumbria Warm Zone approach and the need to develop one Warm Zone or area based approach within each district and to lobby our MPs for a fair share of funding for Cumbria via Warm Front, and the Community Energy Saving Programme.  This funding is only available until 30 December 2012.  Many homes that are fuel poor are not necessarily in deprived areas, certain rural areas had appointed village agents to help disseminate the information and assist with claims.  

The Rural Support Officer, Zoe Sutton, provided a detailed report and advised that Carlisle would be reviewing its parish charter in 2011 and would be working closely with a cross county group who are working on a parish charter survey. Outcomes would be fed back to Carlisle District to discuss ways forward.  Various activities were discussed and members were interested in the ‘Fab and Fifty’ Programme and other programmes in partnership with Carlisle Leisure.  A report from the ‘Shop Doctor’ (business advice for rural businesses), was discussed and members were keen to know if this could be applied to some of the urban parishes small businesses.  The Portfolio Holder for Economic Development has since reported to the Chairman that this is now being investigated and a discussion will take place shortly between the Portfolio Holder, Cllr Mrs Bowman, and the Scrutiny chair and vice chair Cllr Mrs Bradley, with an invitation to the chair of Environment and Economy Panel to attend also.  It was also felt that, due to the length of the report and detailed work being carried out, the Panel should now be inviting the Rural Support Officer more regularly to the Panel.
The Women and Families Homeless Accommodation proposed site details were presented by Keith Gerrard, Assistant Director for Community Engagement. The Panel have committed themselves to a good deal of scrutiny around this subject and have come to know the housing officers very well.  The Resource Planning Manager, Mr Swindlehurst, also attended and explained how matrix had been used to score the final sites. The Panel are keen for speedy progress with this project; it has been one of their priorities.
The Policy and Performance Manager, Mr O’Keeffe, presented the Annual Equality Report for the final time prior to the Equality Peer Assessment, due to take place on 18th and 19th October.  He advised that in parallel with the Equality Act 2010 the Council have developed a new Comprehensive Equality Scheme which the Panel have seen and has since been adopted.  The Panel also received updates on Equality Impact Assessments, Corporate Complaints, Partnership Working and Harassment/Hate crime reporting.
As a result of the Equalities Act, there is also additional legislation currently out for consultation, which Mr O’Keeffe will discuss with us at our January 2011 meeting. The Panel will also consider details of the peer assessment results and discuss gaps identified within service provision, as well as receiving regular progress reports, which will allow for careful monitoring of policy, as opposed to an Annual Report.
The Town Clerk & Chief Executive, Ms Mooney, submitted a report on Local Enterprise Partnerships and Regional Growth Fund.  She set out the context of the LEPs which are to replace Regional Development Agencies; these are to be abolished by March 2012.  She went on to say that the Government expected LEP’s to provide strategic leadership in their areas, to set out local economic priorities and to provide the best environment for business growth in their areas.  A white paper is to be published in the Autumn of 2011 which will provide greater detail on the role and functions of the LEP and the Government’s approach to sub-regional growth.
On 12 October 2010 a special meeting of the Community Panel was held to discuss the ‘Together We Can’ Pilot Schemes at the Harraby Community Centre.  The meeting was very well attended by the Town Clerk & Chief Executive, Ms Mooney; Assistant Director for Community Engagement, Mr Gerrard; County, District and Parish Councillors/Clerks; together with Officers from District and County Councils; Chair of the Parish Councils Association; other organisations and members of the public for both schemes. The Panel were keen to hear how the pilot schemes had developed over time and wanted to know of the challenges and achievements that everyone had experienced.  The Panel heard how communities had come together and developed their projects and plans and overcome difficulties, and how residents had become more empowered and grown in confidence.  Both pilots made exceptional use of their respective Community Centres.  Residents of the Harraby Pilot had attended training in ‘participatory budgeting sessions’, which helped them to make decisions around spending.  All residents felt that the meeting with the Community Scrutiny Panel had been worthwhile and that it was important for the Panel, a council function, to come to them. The Chief Executive addressed the meeting explaining that the Public Sector was still struggling with recession and that, as a result, additional savings would still need to be made, however she added that lessons would have to be learned from this meeting about how the Council needed to devolve power and funding to communities.  The Council’s dilemma was that it wanted to make investment in devolvement but had to make massive cuts and the question was how to achieve both.
The Panel stayed behind after the meeting to meet and chat with the residents from both Longtown and Harraby.  It was a very positive meeting and the Panel would hope to repeat another similar meeting of this type in the New Year in a rural area. 
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